
Weber County Clerk/Auditor 
Modified Operations in Response to COVID-19 

 
We appreciate your patience, understanding, and cooperation as we work together as a community to 
deal with the spread of COVID-19. The Weber County Clerk/Auditor’s Office strongly encourages waiting 
until restrictions have been reduced before coming into the office in person. 
Please see the instructions below for your particular need. 
 
If you would like to discuss your particular situation, please call us at (801) 399-8400. 
Contact information for a specific section is found on that section’s web page. 
 
Front Counter 
Our front counter staff interact with the public more than any other Clerk/Auditor department, and the 
majority of those we serve are especially vulnerable to COVID-19. We recognize that adjusting these 
operations will have a significant impact on our citizens, but will also help to address the greatest risk to 
both our staff and the public spread of the virus. 
 
Marriage License 
You can schedule an appointment to receive a marriage license. Note that Utah County also offers the 
ability to obtain a marriage license online. You may learn more about that service here: 
http://www.utahcounty.gov/Dept/ClerkAud/Marriage.html 
 
If you need to return a marriage license, you may either mail it to us, or use the drop box located in the 
lobby of the Weber Center. 
 
Passports 
Our passport processing operations are severely limited, and the Department of State has also been 
affected. If you have a pressing need, with a definite time and location for travel, please contact our 
office for an appointment. Otherwise, please wait until we have resumed normal operations. 
 
You may contact the Post Office or other passport acceptance facilities to check on passport availability 
through their location. 
 
Tax Relief 
There is no need to deliver your tax relief application in person. You may mail your tax relief application 
and supporting documents, or place them in the drop box located in the lobby of the Weber Center. 
Please call if you have questions about your tax relief application. 
 
Veteran Vehicle Registration 
For those under the Veteran with a Disability tax relief program, please plan to register your vehicle first 
and then bring in your registration information for reimbursement after we resume normal operations. 
If this will cause a hardship for you, please call us to discuss options. 
 
Tax Sale 
Our preparations for the 2020 Tax Sale will continue, including mailing notices to affected property 
owners. Our tax sale staff is available by phone and email. 
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Property Appeals 
Our Board of Equalization section will still be available by phone and email, and you may mail your 
property appeal to us as usual. 
 
Tax Exempt 
Tax Exempt entities may still contact us by phone and email, and you may mail your tax exempt 
application to us as usual. 
 
Comptroller/Budget/Accounts Payable 
Our Accounting office is still operating as usual. They are available via phone and email. 
 
Elections 
Please see the Weber County Elections page for the latest updates on their current operations: 
http://www.weberelections.com/ 
 
If you need to turn in a voter registration form, you may use the drop box located in the lobby of the 
Weber Center. 
 
Purchasing 
Our Purchasing section is still operating as usual. They are available via phone and email. 
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